
THE GPL INVITES PUBLIC TO COMMENT ON 
THE GAUTENG PROVINCIAL LAWS GENERAL 
AMENDMENT BILL  [G007-2020] 
The Gauteng Provincial Legislature’s Oversight Committee on the Premier’s Office and the 
Legislature (OCPOL) invites all interested stakeholders and individuals to comment on the 
Gauteng Provincial Laws General Amendment Bill [G007-2020]. The Amendment Bill [seeks 
to rationalise the appointment or reappointment of members of boards and the hiring of 
chief executive officers of provincial public entities, and in so doing, to amend— 
» 	 the Gauteng Gambling Act, 1995;
» 	 the Consumer Affairs (Unfair Business Practices) Act, 1996
» 	 the Gauteng Tourism Act, 2001;
» 	 the Gauteng Growth and Development Agency (Proprietary) Limited Act, 2003;
» 	 the Gauteng Enterprise Propeller Act, 2005;
» 	 the Gautrain Management Agency Act, 2006; and
» 	 the Gauteng Liquor Act, 2014;

All individuals and organisations with an interest in this 
legislation are invited to give their input using any of 
the following options: 
1.	� Attend a public hearing on Friday, 03 November 2023 

at the Sunnyside Park Hotel and Conference Centre 
from 10am. 

2.	� Live stream through the Gauteng Provincial 
Legislature’s YouTube and Facebook pages from 
10am on 3 November 2023; or

3.	� Make a written submission to 
	 Ms. Benny Makgato e-mail: bmakgato@gpl.gov.za
	 Ms. Neo Montisi e-mail: nmontisi@gpl.gov.za. 

Closing date for all written submissions is 3 November 2023. 

For more details, visit 
www.gpl.gov.za or contact 
Ms. Benny Makgato 
cell: 067 412 1065 or 
Ms. Neo Montisi 
cell: 079 522 9209

Hon Bonginkosi Dhlamini
Chairperson: Oversight Committee on the Premier’s Office & the Legislature


